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FCC ANNOUNCES AGREEMENT WITH INDUSTRY CANADA
FOR CROSS-BORDER PUBLIC SAFETY COMMUNICATIONS
	
Washington D.C. – FCC Chairman Tom Wheeler and Industry Canada Senior Assistant Deputy Minister Kelly Gillis have signed an agreement allowing public safety officials who cross the U.S.-Canada border to use their hand-held radios in either country.

The agreement – a Statement of Intent between the FCC and Industry Canada – expands roaming privileges originally granted to public safety officials in a 1952 Treaty. 

The Statement of Intent allows public safety officials to operate hand-held radios in the other country whereas the 1952 Treaty only contemplated the cross-border operation of radios installed in public safety vehicles.  The Statement of Intent also eliminates the need for the host country to issue permits to public safety officials crossing the border provided the radios used by such officials are licensed in their country of origin.  

[bookmark: _Hlt518183206]The Statement of Intent is available on the International Bureau web site at http://transition.fcc.gov/ib/sand/agree/files/CBPSC.pdf.  It is also available in the FCC Reference Information Center, Courtyard Level, 445 12th Street, SW, Washington, D.C.  Copies may also be obtained through the FCC's copy contractor, Best Copy Printing, Inc. (BCPI) at (202) 488-5300, (202) 488-5563 or www.bcpiweb.com.

Contacts:  Brian Marenco, Public Safety and Homeland Security Bureau at (202) 418-0838 and Larry Olson, International Bureau at (202) 418-2142.
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